Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

With reference to unaccompanied asylum-seeking children under Section 67 of the Immigration Act 2016 (the 'Dubs' amendment) please provide the following information:

1) Did your council sign up to the scheme?
Yes, via the East Midlands Councils partnership.
2) The number of places originally offered by your council for unaccompanied asylum-seeking children under Section 67 of the Immigration Act 2016 (the 'Dubs' amendment) (I appreciate capacity may have fluctuated, but please tell me what figure your authority informed the Home Office it could take immediately after the introduction of the Dubs Amendment in 2016)
We did not give a specific number of places, but a commitment to provide accommodation where the Local Authority has capacity, via the East Midlands Councils partnership.
3) The total number of unaccompanied asylum-seeking children who have been taken in by your local authority under Section 67 of the Immigration Act 2016 up to 21st September 2018.
3
4) The total number of places currently available (as of 21st September 2018) to take children under this particular amendment. 
We have capacity to take no more than 1 place at this point in time.

5) Any indication you can give me as to whether your council would be willing to take more children under this specific amendment, if there were sufficient funding available to not impact upon already pressured budgets.
Yes we are committed to look after young people under the scheme. This is subject to placement availability & Social Worker capacity.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

